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1. Service Overview 

By agreeing to these Terms, you (the “Client”) authorize Legacy Gold Trading (“we”, 
“us”, “our”) to provide copy trading services focused on XAUUSD (gold) for your prop 
firm challenge or funded account. We will execute trades on your account in 
synchronization with our master account, aiming to achieve consistent returns while 
remaining compliant with prop firm rules. 

2. Scope of Service 

● The service involves non-discretionary, automated or manual trade mirroring. 
 

● We aim to trade within the prop firm’s limits (daily drawdown, max loss, trading 
days, etc.). 
 

● This is not account management and not financial advice. You retain full control 
and ownership of your account at all times. 

3. Client Requirements 



         
You agree to: 

● Provide accurate account details. 
 

● Ensure your account is in good standing, with no rule violations prior to copy 
service activation. 
 

● Avoid interfering with trades (manual entries/closures or adjustments) while copy 
trading is active. 
 

● Inform us of any prop firm-specific rules unique to your account (e.g., minimum 
hold times). 

4. Payment Terms 

● The service is billed at £85 per calendar month. 
 

● There are no additional charges beyond this monthly fee. 
 

● Subscription must be paid in full before activation. 
 

● Non-payment or late payment will result in suspension of service. 

5. Refund Policy 

Refunds will not be provided unless: 

● The service was not activated within 3 business days due to an error on our side. 
 

● We are unable to connect your account to the copy service. 
 

Refunds will not be issued if: 

● The account is breached due to trading results. 
 

● The client interferes with trades, changes login credentials, or violates platform 
rules. 
 



         
● The client changes or cancels the account mid-cycle. 

6. Risk Acknowledgment & Liability Waiver 

Trading financial instruments, including XAUUSD, carries risk of loss. By subscribing to 
this service, you agree that: 

● Legacy Gold Trading is not responsible for any loss, drawdown, or breach of your 
challenge or funded account. 
 

● We do not replace, reimburse, or refund accounts that are breached or 
disqualified for any reason. 
 

● Past performance does not guarantee future results. 
 

● You are using the service at your own risk and accept full responsibility for all 
trading outcomes. 

7. Prop Firm Compliance 

We aim to operate within the rules of common prop firms (e.g., FTMO, FundedNext, 
etc.), but you are responsible for understanding and monitoring your firm’s terms and 
conditions. We are not liable for account issues caused by undisclosed or modified 
rules. 

8. Confidentiality & Data Handling 

All account credentials, trading data, and personal information are kept strictly 
confidential and never shared with third parties. We employ secure systems for 
credential handling. 

9. Termination 

We reserve the right to terminate this service if: 

● Payment is not received on time. 
 

● The client provides incorrect, expired, or invalid credentials. 
 



         
● There is any attempt to manipulate or interfere with the service. 

 
● Abuse, harassment, or unprofessional conduct is directed toward Legacy Gold 

Trading staff. 
 

No refund will be given in cases of client-side violation or account breaches. 

10. Acceptance of Terms 

By engaging in our copy trading service, you confirm that you have read, understood, 
and agreed to these Terms and Conditions in full. 

 


	 

